
Black Nugget Lake Campground Update 

 

Work is still ongoing at Black Nugget Campground to complete the necessary repairs required and the 

County appreciates everyone’s patience as we go through this process to make improvements to the 

site.  

The campground will remain CLOSED until repairs are completed and we will post an update as soon as 

reservations can be made again.  This closure includes access to the lake for fishing or recreational 

activities such as kayaking. 

We understand that this is a big inconvenience, especially at the start of camping season, however we 

want to ensure that the repairs done now will meet the facility needs in the future. 

The County will be assessing this on a week to week basis and planning for campground reopening 

accordingly.  Anyone with a reservation that is affected by the closure, will be notified and refunded their 

site fees, as needed for the construction timeline. 

It’s summertime and we understand that camping is important to many of our residents and visitors 

and so we apologize for the inconvenience that this may cause! 

Beaver County encourages guests that are looking for an alternate camping location to check out Camp 

Lake Park campground, located north east of Viking. 

To book online visit www.campreservations.ca. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Beaver County at 780-663-3730. 

http://www.campreservations.ca/

